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There is work to do as we find our place in the 

new structure of the United Church of Canada.  

 

There is a new face on the team here too, as 

Amanda Lee succeeds Karen Whitehead as the 

administrator of the Union United Church  

Cemetery. 

 

God said, “Behold, I make all things new again.”  

No kidding - new celebrations, new depths of our 

faith, new relationships and responsibilities, new 

faces.  If you haven’t been to church in a while, 

come and join us anew.  If you are a regular, why 

not bring a friend or neighbour to share with them 

what you find to be something significant in your 

own life.  Who knows what other new things could 

happen. 

 

Yours in Christ 

 

Rev. Mark  

Spring has sprung…. No.  Wait.  That’s not right. 

How about: Fall has fell, the birds have fled, I wonder 

when the flakes will fly? 

 

It doesn’t feel much like fall yet, but the days are no-

ticeably shorter, and the school buses are stopping 

in front of the church again, picking up and dropping 

off their charges.  In the church, a sure sign of fall is 

the season of Creation, which started September 8 

and goes to October 13.  The liturgical colour is or-

ange – the colour of the fall leaves.  Even though the 

birds are leaving, the leaves are changing and fall-

ing, and the fields are being stripped of their abun-

dance, creation is a time of newness - new sched-

ules, new priorities, new relationships, new ways of 

doing things, new concerns, new desires, new op-

portunities, new celebrations, new depths of our 

faith. 

 

There is much to celebrate this fall.  We have three 

baptisms coming up, and in November we kick off 

our 200th year as a congregation.  There are numer-

ous celebrations planned throughout the year to 

come.   

 

There is deepening of faith happening on Wednes-

days at one as we continue our study of “Living the 

Questions: Honoring Creation”.   

 

 

Upcoming worship: 

October 13 – Thanksgiving Sunday 

October 27 – All Saints Sunday (please bring a 

photo of a saint in your life) 

November 3 – Anniversary Sunday 

November 10 – Remembrance Day Sunday 

November 24 – Reign of Christ – Communion 

December 1 – Advent 1 

December 8 – Advent 2 – White Gift Sunday 



Upcoming Special Services 

October    20  Baptism of Kaidan Douglas and 
                       Mac Maunu 

                 27  All Saints Sunday  - please bring a    
                       photo of a saint in your life 

 

November 3  199th Anniversary of our Union 
                      Congregation.  Rev. Margaret Bell 
                      from Plains Baptist Church, speaker 

                10  Remembrance Day 

                17  Baptism of Audrey Gillard                    
                24  Reign of Christ Sunday with 
                      Communion 

 

December    1   Advent 1 

                     8   Advent 2— White Gift Sunday 

                   22   Advent 4—Communion 

                   24   Christmas Eve Service 7:00 p.m. 
                      

Outreach Projects 

October       Inn Out of the Cold    

                     food, warm clothing, bedding,  

                     and personal hygiene items 

 

November   Christmas Shoppe  

                     toys and clothing 

 

December    Christmas Care  

                      White Gift Offering 

Whatôs Happening 

October    16  UCW meeting at Sparta Church  
                       Museum, 7:30 p.m. 
                       speaker:  Marietta Roberts 
 

                 20  Coffee after church to wish the 
                       Whiteheads well with their move to 
                       Alliston to be closer to family 
 

                 26   Harvest Bazaar, 9 to 11:30 a.m. 

 
November 3   199th Anniversary Service of the 
                       Union congregation. 
                       speaker: Rev. Margaret Bell from   

                       Plains Baptist Church,   

                       special music: Magnolia Lane 
 

                 20  Pie making, and decorative planter 
                       making bee, 9:00 a.m. at Sparta 
                       Church Museum, potluck lunch. 
                       Please bring decoration for planters. 
 

                20   Unified Board Meeting, 7:00 p.m. 

 
December 6   Cookie Decoration for young and  
                       young at heart, 6:30 to 8 p.m. at  
                       Union Church 
 

                10   Christmas Dinner for whole church    
                       family, 6:30 p.m.  Cost is $16 per                     
                       person. Let Lynne Winter know how    
                       many are attending from your family. 
 

                 11  UCW preparing gifts for shut-ins,  
                       1:30 p.m. at Sparta Church Museum 

Do you buy groceries, gas, or household items?  

Do you shop at department or renovation store?  

Do you eat in restaurants, go to the movies or need 

gifts for holidays, birthdays & special events?  

Union Church is using a fundraising program that 

lets us raise much-needed funds simply by pur-

chasing gift cards to the stores you are already 

shopping at. You purchase a $100 grocery card 

and you will receive a $100 gift card and a percent-

age of your purchase will be donated to our fund-

raising campaign.  

The second Sunday of every month is the deadline 

for order.  Cards will be delivered the following 

Sunday .For more information, please contact: 

Heather Schneider or  

Nancy McComb    pecan.nan@gmail.com 

 

 



The Elgin 4-H Master Chef Club wishes 

to thank Union Church for their support 

this past year.  Our clubs projects were: 

- Spice of life; the many uses of spices  

                      and herbs. 

-  Birdwatching; how to identify birds and how to use   

    binoculars properly. 

- The Best of Bakery: making pies, tarts, bread,  

   pizza, cheese cake, cup cakes, cookies.  

For our last club project Achievement Day, our 

members prepared and served tea and desserts to 

family and friends.  Thanks to those who attended. 

Our next project will be “Potatoes, discovering the 

history and many uses”.  This project will start mid- 

January, 2020.  If you know of any youth between 

10 and 21 who may be interested in joining us, 

please let us know.      

Co-Leaders: Roberta Gillard, Heather Schneider, 

Gayle Bogart, and Susan Ford  

What We Share 

When we share laughter, there’s twice the fun; 

When we share success, we’ve surpassed what 

we’ve done. 

When we share problems, there’s half the pain; 

When we share tears, a rainbow follows rain. 

When we share dreams, they become more real; 

When we share secrets, it’s our hearts we reveal. 

If we share a smile, that’s when our love shows; 

If we share a hug, that’s when our love grows. 

If we share with someone on whom we depend, 

That person is always family or friend. 

And what draws us closer and makes us all care, 

Is not what we have, but the things that we share. 

Author unknown 

Union United Church Congregation  

celebrates 200  years in 2020 

Throughout 2020, we will be celebrating the 200 

years of the Union Congregation. Several events 

are in the planning stages. Watch for announce-

ments in the church bulletin and the next newslet-

ter.  If you have family and friends who have 

moved out of the area, please let them know of 

our celebrations.  Our first event is planned for  

February. 

We need your help to create a Book of Memories 

for the Anniversary celebration.  We are looking 

for YOUR personal memories… about teachers, 

groups, events, ministers, etc.  If you have photos, 

we can use them as well.  Thank you to those who 

have already sent some memories. 

Please send your memories of Union Church to 

robertagillard@gmail.com or 

glenda.mcmillan@sympatico.ca.  



History of Union Church 

* 1820—First worship services of the Union congregation were held in the home of  
 David Burgess a mile south of Union. Later, meetings were held in at the  
 schoolhouse, one mile north of the Burgess home.  Worship was lead by saddle-bag  preacher,  
 Rev Ryerson. 

 
* 1836—Union Church became part of the St. Thomas circuit of the Wesleyan Methodist. 
 
* 1854—Union Church became part of Port Stanley circuit when the circuit was separated from the  

 St. Thomas Circuit. 
 
* Unknown date—First Methodist Church building in Union was built on east side of what is now called 

Stone Church Road, part way up the hill.    
 
* 1850—One and a half acres of property purchased for church and burial purposes  

 south of the top hill on west side of the same road and the wooden structure was moved to  
 this site. 

 
* 1871—Sparta separated from Port Stanley circuit and Sparta and Union were organized into a  

 pastoral charge. 
 
* 1876—Property purchased on east side of road to build a brick structure within sight of the village. 

* 1877—Cornerstone laid in the spring of the year. First service held in November 1877 in new building.   
Cost of new structure was $3,327. 

 
* February1948—Fire destroyed brick structure and congregation organized committee to rebuild. 
 
* October 1949—Service of dedication was held in new stone structure. This structure built with a  

 lot of volunteer labour was valued at approximately $125,000 at the time.  
 
* The manse for the pastoral charge was in Sparta until 1964 when a new manse was constructed 

across the road from Union Church.  This manse and property was sold in 2008. 

* 2012—Union United Church Pastoral Charge is created as a one point charge when Sparta  
United Church closes. 

 
* Sunday school is still an important part of our church life, though the number of children attending is 

small. 

* United Church Mission and Service has always been an important part of life at Union church and the  

congregation also provides assistance to local organization such as the St. Thomas Elgin Food Bank,   

Inn Out of the Cold, Christmas Shoppe, Christmas Care, and Second Staging Housing.  4-H Life Skills 

projects for girls and boys 9 to 21 years is a new venture for our volunteers and is quite popular.  




